



**Minutes of a Meeting of the
Dundry View Neighbourhood Partnership (N P)
held on 29th September 2014 at 7.00 pm
at @symes Community Building**

Present:

Ward Councillors

P	Councillor Richard Eddy	Bishopsworth Ward
P	Councillor Kevin Quartley	Bishopsworth Ward
P	Councillor Mark Brain	Hartcliffe Ward
P	Councillor Naomi Rylatt	Hartcliffe Ward
P	Councillor Helen Holland	Whitchurch Park Ward (in the Chair)
P	Councillor Tim Kent	Whitchurch Park Ward

Other members of the Partnership

Diana Porter - Bishopsworth Resident
Bob Giles - Hartcliffe Resident
Lorraine Horgan - Hartcliffe Resident
Geoff Woodburn - Whitchurch Park Resident
Mike Knight - Business

Also in attendance

Heather Williams - DVNP
Emily Smith - Neighbourhood Partnership Co-ordinator
Norman Cornthwaite - Democratic Services
Penny Germon – Area Neighbourhood Manager

Sian Weller – Business in the Community
Aidan Fowler –UHB NHST

Sophie Burns – Knightstone
Emma Williams – Bristol Green Capital 2015

Plus 10 members of the public/local residents

12. Welcome and Introductions, Apologies for Absence (Agenda Item No. 1)

Apologies were received from Inspector Nigel Colston - Avon and Somerset Police.

13. Minutes of the N P Meeting held on 7th July 2014 (Agenda Item No. 2)

In response to a question from Councillor Eddy concerning Bishopsworth Pool, Emily Smith explained that work has commenced to remove plant and asbestos by Bristol City Council Contractor and then the skate company can move in and commence work on turning the facility into an indoor skate park; the facility should be operative by Christmas/New Year.

Agreed - that the Minutes be signed by the Chair as a correct record of the Meeting.

Neighbourhood Committee (N C) Items

14. Declarations of Interest (Agenda Item No. 3)

15. Public Forum (Agenda Item No. 4)

No written statements were received.

Aidan Fowler explained that South Bristol Hospital is not running at full capacity and consideration is being given to providing other services at the Hospital, and the public's view is being sought about what should be provided. A number of suggestions for improving the Hospital were made including - improving Urgent Care Services to relieve the pressure on the BRI; improving transport links to the Hospital; publicising the services available at the Hospital and promoting the Hospital; publicising the opening hours through the local newsletter; extending the opening hours especially later in the evening; providing paediatric and women's services.

16. Devolved Services Report (Agenda Item No. 5)

Emily Smith introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

In response to questions, Emily Smith advised that a new spread sheet is being developed to track S 106 spending, the 20 mph zone is being enforced by speed cameras and that Highways are working on the Imperial Park works funded by the £94,572.51 S 106 money.

Action: ES to find out if 07/00966 s106 monies has been allocated and if so where. If not could it be used at the Bishopsworth Pool site.

Action: ES to ask if Highways can prioritise repainting of speed hump lines after resurfacing

Action: ES to get an up to date picture of s106 funds for Dundry View Neighbourhood Partnership

Resolved (unanimously) - that the report be noted.

17. Wellbeing Budget and Community First Report (Agenda Item No. 6)

Heather Williams introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Following a debate, it was

Resolved (unanimously) - (1) that the recommendations for the allocation of Wellbeing Funding be approved as follows:

BS13 - £1,510

Ilchester Crescent NHW - £2,100

Mendip United F C - £475

Severn Vale Bowls Club - £1,780

The Matthew Tree Project - £830.40

Zion - £1,349;

(2) that the panel decisions for Community First Allocation be noted.

Neighbourhood Partnership (N P) Items

18. Police and Community Safety Update (Agenda Item No. 7)

A report was tabled and a copy of this is contained in the Minute Book.

In the absence of Inspector Colston, Emily Smith introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Residents from Moxham Drive raised the issue of Anti Social Behaviour by some young people adjacent to where they live. The young people have been causing a lot of disturbances and problems for the residents but no action has been taken. Heather Williams stated that she would take the issue away and arrange meetings involving the interested parties including the residents, the Youth Service, the School and the Police with a view to resolving the matter.

Action: HW to arrange meeting between partners and residents to discuss the ASB issue on Moxham Drive

Action: Update required on the provision of community hubs for the police teams

Action: ES to inform beat team and Highways about the flouted of weight restrictions on Kingshead Lane and St Peters Rise

Action: Neighbourhood Partnership asked for both Domestic abuse and Drugs to be included in the Inspectors report in future as both are priorities for the Np and the Neighbourhood Delivery Team

Agreed - that the report be noted.

19. Bristol 2015 Green Capital Fund Report (Agenda Item No. 8)

Emily Smith introduced the report and summarised it for everyone. She confirmed that there may be more money available after the initial £10,000 is spent.

Emma Williams introduced herself as the Arts Programme Manager for Green Capital.

Agreed - (1) that the recommendations from Pride of Place be approved; and

(2) that it be noted that the deadline for the first round of Green Capital applications is 5th November 2014 at 12.00 noon and that the first panel date is 24th November 2014.

20. Tree Forum Report (Agenda Item No. 9)

Emily Smith introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Following a debate it was

Agreed - that the issue be referred to the Pride of Place Group for

consideration.

21. N P Members Equalities Training (Agenda Item No. 10)

Emily Smith introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Agreed - (1) that a date for the Training be agreed; and

(2) that nominations be sought for equality champions following the Training.

22. Neighbourhood Partnership Plan (Agenda Item No. 11)

Emily Smith introduced the report and summarised it for everyone.

Agreed - (1) that the progress of the unringfencing of devolved budgets be noted;

(2) that the changes to the Well Being Process be noted;

(3) that the recommendations of the Pride of Place on how to allocate the Green Capital Funding be agreed;

(4) that Diana Porter and Geoff Woodburn be nominated to be part of the Citywide Event Planning Group and feed the N P's ideas for the day;

(5) that the N P toolkit be noted;

(6) that the Electoral Review of Bristol be noted;

(7) that the walkability and greater street letters supplied by Greater Bedminster Community Partnership be noted;

Action: Agreed in principal to work with Greater Bedminster on a strategic grant for Green Capital and that the Pride of Place theme group to agree representatives to explore with Greater Bedminster how to work together on Green Capital

and

(8) that the update on Bristol Youth Links be noted.

Action: Neighbourhood Partnership to have a report from Bristol Youth Links for the December Neighbourhood Partnership.

(The Meeting ended at 9.05 pm.)

CHAIR